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NEWSLETTER 

MARCH DISCO PARTY IN THE PARK 

Town Hall: 17404 Sixth street, Montverde, FL 34756  Tel: (407) 469-2681 

On Saturday March 25th at the Kirk Park Stage 

the Town will be having its first Disco Party with 

music from the 70’s. Prizes for the best outfit 

and a Dance Contest will be awarded. As usual 

there will be food and drink for sale. Please see 

the enclosed  flyer for full details. There will be 

many contests including the hula hoop and    

limbo games. How low can you go? 

 FRIENDS OF MONTVERDE 

A sold out crowd turned out for the Friends of Montverde February Bingo evening at the Community Center.   

In March, Bingo Night is on Friday 17th at 7:00 pm after the regular meeting which starts at 5:00 pm.  

Bingo is catered (there is a charge for dinner) starting at 6 pm so come play, eat, have fun and win cash prizes.  

THANK YOU TO OUR COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

Audit Committee — Thank you to Russell Anderson, Don Hiett, Denarvis Thornton and Roy Patterson for the work they 

have done with searching and direction to engage a new Audit Company for the Town. 

Parks and Recreation Committee — Thanks to Karin Arellano, Claudia Stefanici, Maggie Wattier and Russell Anderson for         

organizing the first Concert in the Park which took place this past Saturday. A big crowd gathered to see the Randall    

Crawford Band. The night was a great success. 

Cemetery Committee — Thank you to Rusty Meyers, Ginny Kontny and Janet Davis for laying out the plan for rules and     

regulations for the cemetery. 

Public Safety Committee — Thank you to Perry Woodruff, Bill Broeker, Don Hiett, Debbie and Tim Driscoll, Lance         

Belcher, Chris Hopkins, Allen Hartle and Noel Fetters for the work they have been doing on the Golf cart Ordinance. This is 

in the final stage of completion and we hope to have an update in next months newsletter. 

 CONGRATULATIONS TO STEPHANIE ON THE BIRTH OF HER NEW BABY BOY 

Congratulations to Stephanie from Town Hall, husband Robert, 

daughters Bella and Ava on the safe arrival of a son and brother,                           

Robert (Robbie) Scott, who weighed into the world at 8 lbs 9 oz. 



NEXT COUNCIL MEETINGS AND WORKSHOPS 

There will be a Council Workshop on Tuesday March 7, at 6:30 pm to discuss the preparation of the Town’s Master Sidewalk Plan.   
 

Following the Workshop at 7:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as possible, the Local Planning Agency (LPA) will hold a public hearing 

in the Town Hall Auditorium to make a recommendation to Town Council concerning the adoption of Ordinance Nos. 2017-14, 

2017-15, and 2017-16, a change to the Town’s Land Development Code (LDC) and Comprehensive Plan.  
 

At 7:15 p.m. or as soon thereafter as possible, the Town Council will hold a public hearing at the Town Hall Auditorium to consider 

the recommendation of the LPA and transmittal of Ordinance Nos. 2017-15 and 2017-16 and approval, approval with conditions, 

or denial of Ordinance No. 2017-14 (revisions to LDC) to the Department of Economic Opportunity.  
 

The next Regular Council meeting will be on Tuesday March 14, 2017 at 7:00 pm.  Key issues for discussion are: 

 Rezoning of Properties owned by Montverde Academy from Residential to Institutional. 
 

Residents are encouraged to attend these meetings; public comment is permitted at every meeting.  This month meatloaf, sides 

and salad will be served in the Mayors office prior to the meeting starting at 5:30 pm. 

OTHER TOWN NEWS AND INFORMATION 

COFFEE AND CONVERSATIONS 

The Town is in the final stages of the annexation of the Black East Property which should be completed by June 2017. 

Keep up with all town events, meetings and information by visiting the Town’s website; www.mymontverde.com 

 NEWS FROM YOUR LIBRARY 

Spring cleaning started early at the library. We have been 

in the process of going through our inventory to make 

room for new books and DVDs. The kids section is almost 

complete and is now easier to browse through. We contin-

ually get new donations and are very appreciative. Our 

DVD collection has grown so much thanks to our commu-

nity. Next month will be our annual Easter Egg Hunt on 

Saturday, April 15th from 10:00am-12:00pm. We invite you 

and your family to come out for eggs, candy, and even to 

meet the Easter Bunny! We will gladly accept any dona-

tions you can give to help us make this year even bigger.  

Thanks, Kathleen and Erin 

The next Coffee & Conversations will take place on Friday, March 3rd 9am -11am at the Coffee Shop of Horrors,           

(The Old Post Office) next to the Gas Station in Montverde. Mayor Joe Wynkoop and Councilwoman, Judy Smith along 

with School Board Chairman, Marc Dodd and County Commissioner, Sean Parks will be in attendance. Take the oppor-

tunity to bring your questions to your elected officials and keep up with what is going on in your Town and the County. 

On Saturday March 4th, the Lake County Hazardous Waste Mobile Unit will be at the  Town Park in Astatula from 9 am to 12 pm.  

Signs will be posted. Only a 15 minute drive away, this is an Ideal opportunity to dispose of your                                                           

hazardous items that cannot be deposited in the regular trash. 

 Household Hazardous Waste Items include: Paint, Motor Oil, Gasoline, Propane Tanks, Antifreeze, Car Batteries, Household      

Batteries (including rechargeable). Lawn Chemicals, Pesticides, Fluorescent Light Bulbs, Aerosol Cans and Pool Chemicals. 

TAKE YOUR HAZARDOUS HOUSEHOLD WASTE TO ASTATULA 


